July 10, 2012

Chairman Brad Anderson called the monthly board meeting to order at 7:38 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, July 10, 2012.  

Board members present were Brad Anderson, Denny Richardson and Bryce Black.  Town officials Tina Bee and Maureen Manore were present.  

Also present were Michael Krajniak, Donna Gates and Donna Juleff.  
Minutes

The minutes from the June 19th meeting were read.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the minutes as read and Bryce Black seconded.  The motion carried. 

Financial Report

Treasurer’s report for June was read.  The ending balance was $89,705.02.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and Bryce Black seconded.  The motion carried.  

Citizen’s Concerns

Donna Juleff asked how much of the Nonmetallic Mining Licensing Ordinance the Bechel Mine was exempt from.  She was concerned about the amount of run-off the site was already experiencing and the hours of operation.   She was told that if a Developer’s Agreement with the Bechel Mining operation was not reached, the operation would have to adhere to the ordinance.
Bryce Black asked if the names of contacts for the Bechel mine had been provided to the Clerk’s Office.  No list has been received yet.

Donna Gates was concerned about the fireworks that the Arkansaw Cycle Park may to set off on July 28th.  She was told to contact the Durand Rural Fire Department.

Town Insurance Review
Steven Berger from the Rural Mutual Insurance Company reviewed the Town’s insurance policy and explained coverage increases.
Road Reports

The County has started mowing the Town road ditches.
The Board discussed road construction prices and sites.

Consider and take action on Pepin County Multi-Hazard Mitigation Plan-2012-2016/FEMA

The Board discussed the Multi-Hazard Mitigation and the ramifications of adopting it versus not adopting it.  Bryce Black made a motion to adopt the Pepin County Multi-Hazards Mitigation Plan 2012-2016 and Denny Richardson seconded.  The vote was unanimous.
Discuss Hiring a Building Inspector
The Board discussed contracting with Weber Inspections.  It was decided to ask him to attend the next Town Board meeting.
Pay Bills.  

The bills were paid.

The next regular board meeting was set for August 13, 2012, 7:30 p.m., at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The meeting agenda will cover: Town Board Minutes, Financial Report, Citizens Concerns, Plan Commission Report, Road Reports and Weber Inspections Contract.
Bryce Black made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Denny Richardson seconded.  The vote was unanimous.

Time 9:40 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk

